
                                                                                                                     12/25/2024 

 

Dear Fellow Shooter, 
 

We really appreciate your support of trapshooting and the WSPITA! The WSPITA has been very 

fortunate to have had tremendous support over the past couple of years from generous 

shooters like yourself! Last year’s State Shoot was a great success, we were able to offer higher 

quality trophies, more youth shooting support, and exciting fun events for shooters to enjoy! 

We have come a long way since 2021. 

This year we are going to take it a step further and extend the State Shoot by another day. 

The 2025 State Shoot will be July 8th through the 13th. That means nearly a full week of 

shooting, Tuesday through Sunday, like it was in prior years! Tuesday, July 8th will be the 

Washington Doubles League Final. 

This year’s preliminary events are going to be offering some of the biggest payouts the State 

Shoot has ever seen, thanks to our supporters! The Bunn Family has donated over $5,500 for 

this year’s state shoot! $3,000 of that donation is targeted directly for Wednesday’s 

Handicap. Wednesday’s Rusty’s Big Bucks Handicap will be giving $1,500 to 1st, $500 2nd, $400 

3rd, $300 4th, $200 5th, and $100 6th paid out high gun! The Angiuli Family, in honor of Jerry 

Angiuli, also donated $2,000 with $1,000 of it going to Thursday’s preliminary handicap for 

shooters! 

For Sportco’s Friday handicap, we are giving away five, 10oz silver bars, in a team competition 

similar to the Big Yak. No entry fee is required for the silver, you just have to be on the winning 

team! Team placement is luck of the draw. Due to popular demand, we will also have another 

BT-99 in a miss and you’re out shootout for 2025’s Sportco Handicap! This will be run similar 

to last year’s miss and you’re out shoot off. Congratulations to last year’s BT-99 winner, 

Jennifer Klingele! 

This year we are upgrading our trophies again! At this year’s State Shoot we will have a 

combination of Gist, Molly, and Tilden trophies to make sure there is a nice variety and high 

quality trophies. Last but not least, Lucky Eagle Casino is sponsoring a FREE $1,200 HOA Lewis 

option. This option is free for all shooters that shot the entire program, and will be paid out and 

posted at the end of the shoot.  

We really look forward to your attendance at the 2025 Washington State Shoot, hosted by 

Evergreen Gun Club! We thank you for your continued support! 

Sincerely, 

 

The WSPITA Board 

President: Jeremy Gustafson, Vice President: Tony Messineo, Treasurer: John Gustafson, 

Secretary: Mike Moore, Directors: Dan Miller, Ed Vormestrand, Michael McMurry, Eric Wilmoth 


